
Consultant Support for the Development of Watershed  
Restora�on and Protec�on Projects 

 
Request for Proposals (RFP) Issued August 11, 2025 

Chagrin River Watershed Partners (CRWP) 
 

No. QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES (Issued September 3, 2025) 
1 Date Question Received: 8/25/25 

Question: Will the consultant be involved in identifying projects? 
 
CRWP Response: A preliminary list of projects has been identified through 
community stakeholder meetings throughout 2025, but we anticipate that this list 
may change as projects continue to be scoped and new opportunities arise through 
additional stakeholder engagement to occur through the remainder of 2025. The 
selected consultant may be asked to help identify possible solutions for local water 
quality challenges and may be asked to provide input to help prioritize projects based 
on anticipated water quality improvements, feasibility, cost effectiveness or other 
factors. 
 

2 Date Question Received: 8/25/25 
Question: Will the consultant be responsible for a minimum set of deliverables? 
 
CRWP Response: This will be a time-based billing contract. CRWP has a preliminary 
project list but this list may change as project opportunities are explored. In order to 
remain flexible and to allow us to bring on a consultant earlier in the watershed 
planning process so that the consultant can assist us with initial project scoping and 
prioritization, the preliminary project list was not included in the RFP. Therefore, 
specific projects and a specific number of deliverables are not included in the 
RFP/contract.  
 

 


